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Congregational Life Events 
 

 

Indiana Fever Game 
Please join us on Saturday, 

June 20th as our Women’s 

Chorus will be singing the 

National  Anthem prior to  

Indiana Fever game.  Game 

time is 7:00 pm. Tickets are 

$19.80 and include a hot dog, 

chips, drink, t-shirt. Order 

tickets now at fevergroups.com/tickets/912 password: 

PILGRIM 

 

Beef and Boards 
Join us for an afternoon of fun and great music! 

Pilgrim has a block of 20 seats reserved for the Beef 

and Boards production Smoke on the Mountain 

Homecoming on Sunday, July 19th at 12:15pm.   

Tickets are $48 and include a buffet dinner and 

show.  Please sign up by July 12th on the table in the 

narthex and make checks out to Pilgrim Lutheran 

Church with “Beef and Boards” on the memo 

line.  Checks can be placed in the offering plate, in 

the Congregational Life mailbox, or given to Debbie 

Collins during regular church office hours. 
 

 

Symphony on the Prairie 
  

Do you prefer music under the stars? Then come 

out to Symphony on the Prairie with your Pilgrim 

family to hear the music of John Williams on          

Saturday, July 25th. There are 20 advanced sale 

tickets available for $17.50 each and can be        

purchased on Sundays from Tammy Donley or 

from Debbie Collins during regular church office 

hours.  If you are interested in sitting at one of 20 

reserved table seats during the concert, please sign 

up in the narthex for an additional $7.50/person. 

  
FIRST SUNDAY! FOOD SUNDAY!  

 

Sunday, June 7th is the 

first Sunday of the month 

so, please remember to 

bring your contributions 

to either service: Food 

contributions may be 

placed outside the Food 

Pantry door or near the 

sanctuary entrance (there 

will be a sign). Monetary gifts may be placed in 

the offering plates during the service (please       

designate for “Pilgrim Food Pantry”). 

 

31st Annual Lutherwood Golf Outing 
 

The Lutherwood Golf Outing is set for Tuesday, 

June 9, 2015, at 12:00 p.m. at Old Oakland Golf 

Club at 75th and Oaklandon Road in Indianapolis.  

This Outing is hosted by The Foundation for       

Lutheran Child and Family Services.   
 

 Church Foursome—$400 

 Corporate Foursome—$500 

 Individual—$125 
 

To register, please call 317-860-1807 or email at 

cwilmot@lutheranfamily.org. 

SACRED THREADS  
 

Sacred Threads will meet    

Tuesday,  June 2nd at 10:00 am  

at the church!  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=indiana+fever&view=detailv2&&&id=4B4F746047E32A99161F8D6165932392C88DA172&selectedIndex=0&ccid=q3ncLwHP&simid=608029823376032889&thid=JN.dX5WSBOD%2bAIV7zQQQBmbMw
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beef+and+boards+2015+season&view=detailv2&&&id=C2AC6B15916B2658D64CBC2B6847D15BE2122E38&selectedIndex=16&ccid=gu5ArAzO&simid=608054858735353899&thid=JN.yuq%2fMrUhi31eiCGouhopSA
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Dear Pilgrim members and friends, 
 

This fall it will have been fifty years ago that I moved 

from Reading, Ohio, a Cincinnati suburb, to Bexley, 

Ohio, a Columbus, Ohio, suburb, to attend Capital 

University. That move and transition in my life, in  

the fall of 1965, was filled with new learning         

experiences, and none was greater than a first         

semester, freshman year class I took, which was     

titled, “Art and Music Appreciation.”  
 

I had to learn a lot about classical art and classical 

music because I knew next to nothing about them! In 

high school, I was not a musician and I took no art 

classes. In grade school, there were special event  

sporadic concerts with musicians from the Cincinnati 

Symphony Orchestra, but no trips that I recall to art 

museums. 
 

the pastor’s page 
 

My parents, working-class people with limited       

educations, were not strongly interested in the arts, 

though my father was a fan of organ music, and he 

occasionally played his E. Power Biggs “LP’s” on the 

“hi-fi,” though my mother was not into that at all! At 

both home and school, my exposure to classical art 

and music was limited.  

 

 
 

By the way, that college “Art and Music Apprecia-

tion” class was a requirement for students pursuing    

a liberal arts degree, and of that, to be honest, I was 

initially mildly resentful. I wondered, “Do I really 

need to be taught to appreciate art and music?” It only 

took a couple of weeks of that class to make my  

questions and resentment go away! 
 

I should give credit to my excellent teachers, Dr. 

Richard Phipps (art) and Dr. Andy Lisko (music) – 

they were both quite skillful and adept at teaching 

what made great art and great music great. Of course, 

it’s also true that they had excellent subject matter – 

the very best of art and music! 
 

 
 

The music homework for that class sent me to         

the university library and into a small carrel to don 

headphones to listen to music that was so enticing and 

beautiful that I could hardly believe it! I enjoyed    

listening to the various cantatas and symphonies so 

much that I went there to listen to both assigned and 

unassigned pieces while I was doing the homework 

for my other classes! 
 

No, this didn’t make me a classical art and music 

“snob” (at least I don’t think so!), as I still also enjoy 

other musical genres, and the art of other periods   

and cultures. And, yes, that class fifty years ago did 

deepen my appreciation of church hymnody, which   

is why I have told you all of this! Thanks to the      

initiative of our Cantor, Sarah Williams, we’ll all 

have the opportunity this summer at worship at      

Pilgrim to deepen our appreciation of our hymnody as 

we look at hymns from various national and ethnic 

traditions! This will begin on Sunday, June 7th, and 

continue through Sunday, August 30th, and I’m    

looking forward to it! 
 

Sincerely, in Christ, 

 

 

 

Alan Goertemiller 

Pastor 
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Pilgrim Lutheran Preschool   

         and Parents Time Out 
 

 It is with both remorse and glee that we ended another fabulous school year.  It has been wonderful to watch 

‘our’ children grow and mature into more self sufficient little people.  Some of our families have ‘graduated’ their last 

child from our program and they will be greatly missed.   

 We finished our year with a  spring program (on May 14 & 15) that had all kinds of fabulous music.  Sarah   

Williams and Gloria Worth have brought lots of new ideas to our music and movement classes. Our music involves 

counting (like: The Ants Go Marching One by One), sequencing. 

 Our last story from Gloria Worth . . . Christian Story Teller for the preschool . . . Was about how we  are all  

special in God’s eyes.  We are so appreciative that Mrs. Worth is willing to come and share these Bible stories with our 

children.  The children love going to see Mrs. Worth—she always brings some cool props with which to illustrate her  

story! :) 

 We have started our summer day camp on May 26 with a  week of ‘Barnyard Boogie’.  The first 

week of June having fun with our ‘Favorite Stories’ — have you read any ‘Pete the Cat’ (he is an awesome 

dude)?.  Week Three will take us ‘Under the Sea’ and on week Four, we will be on a Safari!  Then our last 

and most favorite week of ‘God Bless America’ - where everything is red, white and blue!  

 Currently, we have a few openings for fall M/W/F Threes.  Additionally, there are a few spaces in the Wednes-

day/Friday Twos class.  If you know someone who is interested, please have them call the school @ 846-6132.  If there 

is interest in classes that are currently full, we’ll be glad to have them on the waiting list . . . sometimes things do 

change. 

 We all love the new Pilgrim Lutheran Church.  It is such a beautiful facility!  We have had a perfectly fabulous 

third year here and look forward to many, many more!   

 Thanks again to all of you who support our ministry to our young children and their families in our congregation 

and our community.  Please continue to keep us all in your prayers.  

 In His service,  

    Pat Goertemiller 
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CALENDAR FOR JUNE: 
June 7...Graduate Recognition.  12:00 noon in the Narthex  

  

Congratulations to our Grads! 
June is Graduation Recognition Sunday.  Annie Harriman, Ann Powell, Maria Schadow and Ryan     

Williams are 2015 High School Grads!  Ryan Hanson is a recent college graduate and Lauren Forst has 

completed her advanced degree. Please meet and greet our grads in the Narthex on June 7 at 12:00 

NOON after the 10:45 a.m. worship service.  Congratulations.  If you have a grad and they are not listed 

here please contact Gloria Worth at gloriaworth@pilgrimindy.org  and I will send you an information 

sheet for your grad to complete. 

 

Vacation Bible School  the excitement builds for Vacation Bible School in July, July 13-17 to  be 

exact.  We are so fortunate at Pilgrim to have a terrific team of helpers as well as so many families      

interested in participating.  Pilgrim families please sign up soon and consider inviting neighbors and 

friends to join us.   The form is on the website for your convenience.  I am hoping all our Pilgrim kids 

will join us for a great week of fun.  Any parents interested in helping please contact: Gloria Worth:   

gloriaworth@pilgrimindy.org or 846-2221 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Are you full of hot air?  When someone says that to another they are usually implying the person inflates 

the truth or adds to their story to make it sound extra special.  However, in May we celebrated           

Pentecost…the very special, miraculous day when the Holy Spirit came to Jesus’ disciples and friends to 

breathe upon them and inspire them to know and tell God’s message of love and forgiveness.  So how do 

we know we too are full of the Holy Spirit?  God’s word tells us about this in Acts 2…this chapter is full 

of drama and excitement, be sure to read it or have someone in your family read it with you.  The bible 

words to describe the Holy Spirit coming are: Suddenly a sound like the blowing of a violent wind came 

from heaven and filled the whole house where they were sitting.  They saw what seemed to be tongues of 

fire that separated and came to rest upon them Acts 2 2-3.  So there you have it, the Holy Spirit came 

and filled them with hot air!   But this is not inflated air rather air that inspires and helps.  Think of it this 

way.  A deflated balloon offers very little of anything.  What can one do with a balloon without air?  But 

blow up the balloon and then you have something to enjoy (hang it as a decoration, bat it around, or play 

indoor volleyball). We cannot see the air just as we cannot see the 

Holy Spirit within us but we do know the air is there because the   

balloon has changed, it looks different.  We too can know and trust 

God’s word that the Holy Spirit is within us, changing us to be better 

disciples of Jesus.  So rejoice you are full of Hot Air…the power of 

the Holy Spirit within you fills you with power, helps you to speak 

about Jesus and claims you as God’s children.   

 

HAPPY SUMMER TO ALL, Mrs. Worth 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:gloriaworth@pilgrimindy.org
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Vacation Bible School Enrollment Form 

July 13-17: 9:00 am-12:15 pm 
 

          

Name of Parents ___________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address_________________________________ City_________________ Zip Code_____________ 

 
Email: _____________________________   Phone: _________________ Cell: _________________ 

 
In case of an emergency and parents are not available, please contact: 

 
Name ____________________________________   Phone _______________ Cell _____________ 

 
Children must be 4 years of age by June 1, 2015 to attend VBS.  All ages up through those children 

entering 6th grade are welcome to attend. 

 
Students entering 7th grade and higher may volunteer to be camp counselors (Adults too)  

 

Name  ______________   Gender               Age  Grade         Allergies/ 
        Entering in fall          Special 
                      Preschoolers              Needs 
                      List birth date               

                 
1.______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
2.______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3. _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

4.______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

  Because of scheduling, it is impossible for us to promise to put certain children together.    

  
We ask for a supply fee at the time of registration: $30.00 per child for non-members and $20.00 per 

child for Pilgrim Lutheran Church members.  Thank you. 

 
MAIL REGISTRATION and CHECKS TO: Pilgrim Lutheran Church 

             3650 West 106th Street 
                                          Carmel, IN 46032 

Or you may drop your payment and paperwork at the church office. 
 

 

Please register no later than June 30, 2015.  We need to be sure we have enough supplies to           
accommodate our campers!  THANKS.   

 
 

Questions: Call Gloria Worth, Director of Christian Education, 846-2221 ext. 1226  

or gloriaworth@pilgrimindy.org 
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“A Sense of Urgency” 
“From the Elders” Message for June 2015 – by Susie Pike 

 

“As long as it is day, we must do the works of Him who sent Me.  Night is coming when no one can work.” John 9:4 
 

“Jesus had a sense of urgency.  Not a frantic pace without purpose, but a focused diligence on doing God’s work.      

He prayerfully sought to steward each day with an eye on eternity.  He did not allow criticism to distract Him in       

defensiveness or praise to fuel His pride in superior thinking.  Rather, Jesus knew He was on a mission for His        

Father…”    (Extract from Wisdom Hunters, June 2014) 
 

These are words from a daily devotional dated exactly one year ago that I had recorded in my journal with my thoughts 

about this “urgency” that Jesus exhibits in this Scripture passage.  This mission that He had been sent to accomplish in 

the three short years of His public ministry was nothing less that the ushering in of the Kingdom of God, and His     

purpose was the redemption and restoration of all of creation to the their original purposes.  This is, as C.S. Lewis 

wrote, “the only thing we were made for… to be shown how we can be drawn into Christ – can become part of that 

wonderful present which the young Prince of the universe wants to offer His Father which is Himself and therefore us 

in Him.”    
 

I, too, feel that the Holy Spirit has been speaking, not only to me, but also to Christians from every nation and denomi-

nation, concerning this great urgency to be about doing the work of God.  One only has to pick up a newspaper, turn on 

the television, or check their devices’ news feeds to appreciate the great suffering of creation as it “groans in birth 

pangs” waiting for the redemption of the world. And why does it always seem to be the least, the poorest, the           

unprotected who seem to bear the brunt of sin in our world?   Is it any coincidence that there are thousands of          

references in the Scriptures, both Old and New, to caring for the least and the lost?  Does it not seem intentional that, 

while Jesus walked the earth, He made so many statements about caring for the poor, eating with the marginalized (a 

very risky behavior in His time), specifically seeking the least and the lost, and setting captives free from their slavery 

to sin?  If Jesus spent so much of His time doing these things that He “heard from the Father,” does it not make it clear 

what is on our Father’s heart?  Isn’t it true that Jesus lived this out because He knew it was fundamental to who God 

was? Jesus not only did these works Himself, but He also invites us, His followers, to do the same.  And not only are 

we invited to join His mission, we have been empowered by the Holy Spirit to do His same works right now, with our 

baggage, with our fear, with our troubles, with our weakness, we can join Him right now. Jesus urged the Disciples – 

and His followers today – to pray for Workers.  
 

 “Jesus went through all the towns and villages, teaching in their synagogues, preaching the good  

 news of the kingdom and healing every disease and sickness.  When he saw the crowds, he had 

 compassion on them, because they were harassed and helpless, like sheep without a shepherd. 

 Then he said to his disciples, ‘The harvest is plentiful but the workers are few.  Ask the Lord of 

 the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into his harvest field.’”  (Matthew 9:35-37) 
 

As one of the elders at Pilgrim, I am charged with encouraging others to take part in this mission as well.  So I ask the 

Spirit to guide us in answering this question:  What are “the works of Him who sent Jesus” that we are to be doing in 

this place called Pilgrim Lutheran Church?  We have been uniquely blessed over the sixty-plus years that we have   

existed as a congregation – what other modern church do you know of that was able to build a brand new facility in a 

brand new location without incurring the debt of a mortgage?  I believe that God has continued to bless us partly     

because we have been good stewards of the gifts of talent and resources He has bestowed on us as a congregation.  The 

history of the leadership here at Pilgrim shows that we have invested wisely and shared faithfully of His blessings of 

time, talent, and resources.  But, as we have been reminded, “To whom much is given, much is required.”  So now we 

have been given another financial resource in the sale of – finally!! – the remainder of our original Meridian street 

property.  We have the resources and the talent here at Pilgrim, so now we need the workers!  That’s what our “60 

Days of Service” initiative is all about. We are asking that every Pilgrim member ask God to show them how they can 

get involved personally, in hands on participation, in doing the works of God. 
 

Whenever a church embarks on fundraising or enlisting workers to ministry, there are always questions:  “Given the 

magnitude of the needs, is there anything I could be a part of that would really make a difference?  I could give $100 to 

whatever that guy just talked about, but is it really going to change anything?  And don’t we have things that we need 

money for around here? I mean, isn’t it really like throwing money into a black hole?” Won’t there always be another 

earthquake in Nepal? Won’t there always be inner city youth lost to rampant crime, without the resources or the      
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    The Missions We Support 
 

 

Horizon House 
 

Horizon House is a multi-service day center empowering homeless neighbors to permanently end 

homelessness through a variety of professional and hospitality services. Each morning, its doors 

open to the over 1,500 homeless in Indianapolis, affirming each neighbor as a valuable community 

member, offering restored dignity and a hopeful future.  See www.horizonhouse.cc.    

 
Wittenberg University (Martin Luther Scholarship) 

 

 The Martin Luther Scholar Award is one example of Wittenberg's commitment to recognize       

outstanding young Lutheran scholars and to provide them with the quality education they merit.  For 

more about Wittenberg University and its scholarship programs, see www.wittenberg.edu. 
 

necessary education to earn them?  Won’t there always be refugees willing to leave with nothing more than the 

clothes on their backs in order escape the horror of wars in Africa? Won’t there always be evil people who rob 

and steal the lives of young people destroyed by the evils of human trafficking? “Is there anything I could do that 

is REALLY going to change anything??  And besides, what do I, having been raised in a white, upper-middle 

class family, with two parents who provided a safe environment for me to grow and learn, know about the needs 

of the truly needy and marginalized?  I can’t pretend that I “get it,” that I understand all the issues that the poor 

face daily. What do the needy and marginalized even look like in my neighborhood and in my circles of          

influence?”  The young and energetic associate pastor for urban impact at our son’s former church in Maple 

Grove, Minnesota, once posed these same types of questions. And that was her fulltime ministry! As she said, 

“It’s overwhelming sometimes. There are so many good things we can get involved in, so many causes to give 

to, so many campaigns to join. But why, when I look at all these programs, do I feel that, no matter what I do, no 

matter how much money I give, no matter what our church does, not much is really going to change. No one is 

going to end up, anywhere, different.” A well-known Christian writer, Henri Nouwen, wrote, however, that both 

the donor and the receiver of donations are changed by the experience. 
 

John tells us that, Jesus, as He encountered the multitudes, had compassion on them.  Being one with the Father, 

He could see with the Father’s eyes, and so when He looked at a person, He never saw a disease, or a condition, 

or a personality trait, because He always could see the big picture of their life; of their trial and their triumph, of 

their pain and their sorrow and their joy. And so we ask that we, too, “may have eyes to see, and ears to hear,” 

and that, as converted, transformed people, we may be given a “spiritual vision” for caring for the poor and   

marginalized. In Henri Nouwen’s little book entitled The Spirituality of Fundraising, he insists that fundraising 

as ministry, involves a real conversion. He is quoted as saying, “The converted person sees, hears, and            

understands with a divine eye, a divine ear, a divine heart.”  May each of us catch this vision as we consider how 

we may participate, and as we pray to the Lord of the harvest to send workers! What each of us is called to do 

may look different, because it will reflect our neighborhood and its culture, so there are no simplistic solutions, 

but we can each care for the poor and fight for justice in our own church, in our own community, in our own city. 

We have to ask ourselves, in our life, in our neighborhood, in our culture, what does poverty look like? Who are 

the under-protected and the overlooked in our midst? 
 

Closing prayer:  “God, we want to believe in Your love that changes the world, and in Your Spirit, in and 

through us, that this Spirit is put in us to be part of the solution on this earth.  Please, help us to see the piece that 

You have for each of us as we look at some of these hard questions. Amen.”  

http://www.horizonhouse.cc
http://www.wittenberg.edu
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JUNE WORSHIP LEADERS  

Sundays    Wednesday   7:00 p.m. 

  8:00 a.m. 10:45 a.m.    

June 7, 2015    June 3, 2015 

 Elder John Shilling Laura Fischer  Elder Susie Pike 

 Acolyte Harrison Hawkins-Wilding Adam Longmire  Lay Assistant Darrell Pike 

 Greeters The Hawkins-Wilding Family The Longmire Family    

 Lay Assistant Michael Przybylski Tammy Donley    

 Nursery Worship N/A Carrie Sailer    

 
Nursery Sunday 

School Barb Bowen    

       

June 14, 2015    June 10, 2015 

 Elder John Shilling Gwen Knipstein  Elder Susie Pike 

 Acolyte Marla Murphy Anna Nelsen  Lay Assistant Pat Goertemiller 

 Acolyte N/A Kayla Nelsen    

 Greeters The Murphy Family The Nelsen Family    

 Lay Assistant Trent Johnsey Emma Williams    

 
Communion   

Assistant N/A Jim Williams/Tim Guedel    

 Nursery Worship N/A Marla Murphy  June 17, 2015 

 
Nursery Sunday 

School Carma Rowles  Elder Laura Fischer 

     Lay Assistant Eileen Hintz 

June 21, 2015      

 Elder Doug Lippert Robert Schumacher    

 Acolyte Eli Konow Elizabeth Rexing    

 Greeters The Konow Family The Rexing Family    

 Lay Assistant Denny Licht Frank Bates  June 28, 2015 

 Nursery Worship N/A Sharon Rexing  Elder Jim Durst 

 
Nursery Sunday 

School Karin Veatch  Lay Assistant Red Ulreich 

June 28, 2015      

 Elder Robert Schumacher Robert Schumacher    

 Acolyte Evan Veatch Cooper Sims     

 Greeters The Veatch Family The Sims Family    

 Lay Assistant Karin Veatch Dick Dahoney    

 Nursery Worship N/A Heather Zetzl    

 
Nursery Sunday 

School Marcia Runkel    

       

  8:00 a.m. 10:45 a.m.    

 Altar Guild Aletha Schumacher    

 Chancel Volunteers Carma Rowles Susan Maul    

 Coffee Set up Marge Ellsworth N/A    

 Coffee Clean up N/A Erica Harriman    

 
Ushers David Runkel 

Chris Konow, Dan Sailer,                  

Barb Geraghty    
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     
1 

 
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 

2 

 

9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
10:00a Sacred 
Threads 
 

 

4:30p Jazzercise 
7:00p Board of   
     Elder’s Mtg 
 

3 

 
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
  
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 
7:00p Wednesday 
Evening Worship 
  

4 

  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 

 

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
6:00p Choir Party @  
      Dahoney’s  
 

5 

 
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
 
 
 

  

6 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 

7 

8:00a Worship and Holy  
             Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
             Communion 
12:00p Graduation  
             Recognition 
12:00p National Anthem 
             Rehearsal 
 
  

 

 

8 

 

 9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
  
 
 

 
 

6:00p Jazzercise 

9 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 

 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
  
 
 

 

 

10 

 

9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
  
 
 

6:00p Jazzercise 
  
7:00p Wednesday 
Evening Worship 
7:30p Combo Group 
 
 

11  

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 
 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 
 
 

12 

  

9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
 
  

 

 

13 

 
  

  

14   
 
8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion    
12:00p National Anthem 
             Rehearsal 
 
 

15   

 9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
  
 
  

 
6:00p Jazzercise 

16   
 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
  
 

7:00p Board of 
Directors 

17  

  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
  
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
7:00p Wednesday 
Evening Worship 
7:30p National Anthem 
             Rehearsal 

18  

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 
  

4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 
   
 

19  

 9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 

 

 

20 

 
 
 
 
 
7:00p Fever 
Basketball Game 

21  Happy Father’s Day 
 

 
8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 

22 

  
9:00a Preschool 
   Summer Camp 
 
 
 
6:00p Jazzercise 

23 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 

 

4:30p Jazzercise 
  
 

24 

  
9:00a Preschool      
Summer Camp 
  
 
6:00p Jazzercise 
  
7:00p Wednesday 
Evening Worship 

25 

 
8:45a Exercise  
9:00a Preschool 
Summer Camp 
9:30a Large Print 
 
4:30p Jazzercise 
6:00p Jazzercise 
 
  

26 

 

9:00a Preschool 
Summer Camp 

27 

28 

 

8:00a Worship and Holy  
      Communion 
10:45a Worship and Holy  
     Communion 

29 

 

 

 

 

6:00p Jazzercise 

30 

 

8:45a Exercise  
9:30a Large Print 
 
 

4:30p Jazzercise 
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Ben Veatch 1-Jun 

Mike Roeder 2-Jun 

Jack Kelleher IV 4-Jun 

Charlotte Konow 4-Jun 

Rick Hanson 5-Jun 

Robert Schumacher 5-Jun 

Marlene Proch 7-Jun 

Brian Bowen 8-Jun 

Susan Meyer 9-Jun 

Jennifer Proch 9-Jun 

Lyla Pike 10-Jun 

Kathy Bloom 13-Jun 

Aaron Powell 13-Jun 

Andrew Powell 13-Jun 

Dylan Keller 14-Jun 

Rosemary Day 18-Jun 

Nathan High 18-Jun 

Mason Garard 19-Jun 

Chris Konow 19-Jun 

Trinity Dorn 21-Jun 

Spencer Jenkins 21-Jun 

Sarah Williams 21-Jun 

Grant Coons 22-Jun 

Tess Hawkins-Wilding 24-Jun 

Joy Kenyon 25-Jun 

Colleen Nobis 25-Jun 

Steve Nobis 25-Jun 

Harrison Hawkins-
Wilding 28-Jun 

Fran Willis 28-Jun 

Alayna Pabst 30-Jun 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Youth Theatre INDY will be         

performing The Jungle Book on Friday, June 

12 at 7:00 p.m., Saturday, June 13 at 2:00 & 

7:00 p.m. and also on Sunday, June 14th at 

2:00 p.m. at the Westfield High School located 

at 18250 North Union Street, Westfield, IN.  

For Tickets please visit: CYTINDY.org or call 

317-661-1CYT (1298).  Tickets are $14.00. 

Kristen & Trip Kelleher 6/5/1999 16 years 

Jess & Lisa Denger 6/12/2004 11 years 

Steve & Carol Hatfield 6/12/1971 44 years 

Denny & Karen Licht 6/13/1970 45 years 

Tony & Pat Guedel 6/15/2007 8 years 

Laura & Ron Peeters 6/16/1990 25 years 

Chris & Jody Konow 6/22/1996 19 years 

Steve & Colleen Nobis 6/24/1989 26 years 

Steve & Gloria Worth 6/24/1972 43 years 

Kevin & Laura Fischer 6/25/1983 32 years 

Matthew & Jennifer Nelsen 6/25/1994 21 years 

Al & Pat Goertemiller 6/26/1971 44 years 

Mel & Joy Kenyon 6/26/2004 11 years 

Don & Mary Jane Newby 6/26/1965 50 years 

Brad & Annemarie Allen 6/28/1986 29 years 
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Mission Statement: 
We are a caring Community 
      Called together in ministry by the Holy Spirit 
 Through the Gospel and the Sacraments to: 
       Believe in Jesus Christ as Savior, 
  Worship the Triune God, 
       and 
  Serve God by  
       Proclaiming the Gospel, 
       Joyfully Celebrating our God-given gifts, 
   and  
       Loving and Serving our neighbors 
   With Jesus as our example.     

PILGRIM LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
Pastor       Alan Goertemiller 
Education Director     Gloria Worth 
Preschool Director     Pat Goertemiller 
Youth Directors       Jenny Pitts 
       Gail Powell 
Cantor to the Congregation    Sarah Gran Williams 
Director of Music for Children  
 & Youth      Gail Powell 
Handbell Director     Kevin Donley  
Assistant Treasurer     Donna Drew 
Office Manager      Debbie Collins  
Nursery Attendant                    Annie Harriman 
Set-up & Custodial Assistant    Matt Worth 
Maintenance      Mark Wylie 

gathering in to Christ,       
      sending out to serve 

Sunday Worship:   8:00 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. 
Sunday School:   9:30 a.m. 
Wednesday Worship:   7:00 p.m. 

 

Office Hours:  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. Monday—Friday 
Church Office:  (317) 846-2221 
Church Fax:   (317) 846-3590 
Preschool Office:   (317) 846-6132 
E-mail:  pilgrim@pilgrimindy.org 

  www.pilgrimindy.org  
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